Dear David:

I am pleased to inform you that your proposal for the Student Success
in First-Year Composition Conference (February 3, 2006) has been
accepted during the 9 - 10 AM along with one other presentation.  You
will have 30 minutes to present and take questions.  The other
presentation will take the rest of this time slot.  (Thanks for
submitting more than one proposal, David.  This is the one the program
committee wants you to present.)

Scenario-Based Learning in the Composition Classroom
David Taylor, Armstrong Atlantic State University      

AND                             

Research Doesn't Have to Be Boring 
Lesia Schnur and Ellen Taber, Kennesaw State University                
               

Please let me know by replying to this message by November 9 if you are
still available to attend and present at our conference.  Please provide
your AV needs as well.  

Our AV tech gets very excited when people using a powerpoint arrive
with a jump drive instead of a disk or CD. (This will give you plenty of
time to find out what that is and get one.)  Our computers can
accommodate a disk or a CD or a jump drive.  It has been our experience
that folks who show up with a jump drive have the fewest problems
getting their presentations up and running.  

Using your own laptop is not an option if you use our LCD projectors.
If you want to use your laptop for a powerpoint, you will need to bring
a your own LCD projector.  Never fear!  We can accommodate your needs in
most cases.

Please bookmark the website. We will post the agenda to the website
shortly and then ask you to look at your title, name, and affiliation to
check for errors.
 
http://ceps.georgiasouthern.edu/conted/ssfyc.html 

As you prepare to budget for this conference, here is some information
you will need to get your ducks in a row:

1. The registration fee is $60 if we receive it prior to January 3,
2006. It will be $75 after that date.  (Every year someone asks me if
speakers are required to pay the registration fee.  Answer: Yes.)

Continental breakfast, lunch, conference materials & breaks are
included in the registration fee.

Click on the Registration Link on the website for the registration form
and/or access to the online submission process.  You can always call in
your credit card information to us at 912-681-5551 weekdays between 8 am
and 5 pm.

2. We have reserved a block of rooms at the Hampton Inn on Fair Rd in
Statesboro.  Details are on the website.   There will be a reception in
the early evening on February 2.  More details about that will be on the
website shortly.  

3. Handouts. If you are bringing handouts, please prepare 40. 


Our conference location is the Nessmith-Lane Continuing Education
Building on the campus of Georgia Southern University.  Our building
doesn't have a physical address assigned by the post office.  That isn't
done for campus buildings.  Don't ask.  If you use MapQuest, use this
address: 1707 Chandler Rd, Statesboro, GA  30458.  This will place you
right at the corner of Chandler Rd and Plant Dr where our building
lives.  Our building is a complex that also houses the Performing Arts
Center.  You really can't miss it.  If you get lost, call our main line
at 912-681-5555.

Please think seriously about nominating someone for the Golden Award. 
The nomination process is on the website.
 
Let me know if you think of anything else that you need to know in
advance.  Looking forward to your presentation!





Janice E. Reynolds
Assistant Conference Coordinator
Continuing Education Center
Georgia Southern University
PO Box 8124
Statesboro, GA  30460-8124
912-871-1755
912-681-0306 FAX
